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The meeting started at 1:04 p.m. 
 
The minutes of March 28, 2018 were approved. 
 
Update Lot C  
Lot C was finally used for event parking this past weekend.  It worked out well and the area is well designed for 
buses and drop-offs. Car alarms being set off was the only complaint heard from the El Camino Village residents.  
Lot C did not fill up to capacity for this event. 
 
There is no stop sign but there is “stop” painted on the road towards the Stadium on the west side of the parking 
structure.  The signs were expected to be installed during Spring Break.  Later, Mike Blada added that Lot C was 
being reconfigured or re-evaluated and the stop signs and other projects did not get completed due to any pending 
changes.  He is not sure of the status of this re-evaluation. 
 
A.Q.M.D    
Erick is still working on his reports.  His report on the Rideshare survey results needs to be completed in a couple of 
weeks.  Stephanie commented that some people thought the survey was too invasive.  Erick is the only person that 
sees the responses.  A.Q.M.D. does not get the personal data, only the statistics. 
 
Roundtable 
Amy – Were speed bumps installed in lot C?  It was part of the Spring Break project and was not completed.  It went 
back to engineering to figure out if the structure can support the impact of the cars going over the speed bumps. 
 
Mike – In lot H there are problems with the west gate. The gate would randomly lower itself.  It had to manually be 
raised.  The power to it was shut off until it can be repaired.    
 
Lot L has potholes and needs to have the asphalt re-done.  The damage could possibly be from the buses used for 
the Roadium.  
 
Tom – He wanted to know if the handicap parking stall was placed in lot E by the baseball field.  It was denied by 
the engineers because it would not be A.D.A. compliant.  There are traffic flow issues in the area and there needs to 
be a pathway for the wheelchairs to get across to the baseball field.  A study is needed to figure out the issues with 
the traffic flow. There are stalls in Lot F but the van doesn’t fit because it is too tall. Mike suggested taking a stall 
from Facilities by the loading dock or in the front. 
 
Tom feels that lot H needs to be cleaned.  The interior floors, stairs, area around the elevators, entry areas and the 
walls are dirty. It was suggested that it wasn’t a parking issue and probably should be taken to a different 



 

 

committee.  He wanted to know where the parking permit income goes to and wanted to see the accounting of the 
income to see what portion goes to maintenance of the parking lots. The request will be brought to the Chief. 
 
Juan- He wanted to know about the high school graduations.  The first Wednesday of summer school is when the 
first graduations will take place.  Lot F will be the primary lot for the first two graduations because they will take 
place in the morning and school is still in session.  Will a warning be sent out about the high school graduations? 
Marketing and Communications is handling the communications with the neighborhood and campus.  The police 
department will be regulating the traffic.   
 
The meeting ended at 1:46 pm. 
 


